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A Celebration of the Life of
Gaelen Daum

Prelude Music Gesu Bambino
Gathering & Welcome Rev. Brian Kent
Special Music: Danny Boy Nathan Daum
Prayer of Thanksgiving

Dear Lord, we thank you for Gaelen’s life and for the
exuberance and knowledge he brought. We treasure all that
he taught us about science and problem solving, love of
learning, and appreciating the wonders of nature. We release
him to your care while asking that you bring comfort and
healing to our hearts. We praise you for your love and the
many blessings you have showered upon our lives. In the spirit
of love, Amen.

Congregational Hymn #89 Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee

Scripture reading Ecclesiastes 3:1-11
Congregational Hymn #707 Hymn of Promise
A Message of Eternal Life Rev. Brian Kent

Celebration of Life of Gaelen Daum



Congregational Hymn #117 O God, Our Help in Ages Past

Blessing Reading Arwen Daum
From The Cure for Sorrow by Jan Richardson

Prayer of Commendation

Benediction

Postlude Toccata and Fugue in d minor by J.S. Bach
Dr. Emma Whitten, Organ

Note on the Postlude: As a boy Gaelen studied organ with a faculty
member at Otterbein College in Ohio. During that time he developed
a deep love for organ music composed by Johann Sebastian Bach.
The Toccata and Fugue in d minor played as today’s memorial
service postlude was Gaelen’s favorite musical composition. The
approximate length is eight minutes.

The Daum Family warmly invites everyone to join us in Covenant Hall
(west side of the church courtyard) for a reception w1th food and fellowship
immediately following the service.




Gaelen Roger Daum was born in Pensacola, Florida, on May 29, 1947,
to Gordon Andrew Daum and Helen Louise Daum, née Destocki.
Gordon was a naval aviator and later a Safety Inspector with the Federal
Aviation Administration. The family moved often spending time in
Florida, California, New Jersey, and Oklahoma, before settling in Ohio.
Gaelen excelled in math and science in school as well as participating in
activities such as chess and wrestling at U. S. Grant High School in
Oklahoma City where he graduated in 1965. He attended Oklahoma City
University where he earned Bachelor Degrees in Math and Physics. At
OCU he met Mea Ball, who was studying journalism. Gaelen and Mea
were married December 29, 1969. The newlyweds moved to
Charlottesville, Virginia, where Gaelen attended graduate school at the
University of Virginia. While in graduate school, he joined the U.S.
Army Reserve Officers’ Training Corps (ROTC) which allowed him to
complete his Master’s Degree in Theoretical Physics and complete his
Army active duty service at the U.S. Army Ballistic Research Laboratory
at Aberdeen Proving Ground, Maryland. While living in Maryland their
daughter, Arwen Emily, and son, Nathan Christopher, were born. In
1982, Gaelen was offered a job in California’s burgeoning aerospace
industry and the family moved to Poway in San Diego County, where
they have remained. Gaelen worked for various companies in the
aerospace and defense industries, including Global Analytics, Alcoa
Defense Systems, and McDonnell Douglas Corporation. He stayed busy
with a variety of “retirement jobs™ before finding his second calling
working in the tool corral at the Home Depot in Mira Mesa, CA. This
gave him ample opportunity to learn about tools, talk about tools, and
often buy more tools to the delight of some of his family and the chagrin
of others. Always interested in anything mechanical, Gaelen became a
certified locksmith and would practice or try out new locks on the family
home; sometimes without telling anyone he had changed the locks. He
was a devotee of crossword puzzles, which he always completed in pen.
He was an avid hiker and backpacker who especially enjoyed the Anza-
Borrego Desert State Park. He is survived by his wife Mea Daum, his
children Arwen “Emily” Daum and Nathan Daum, and his brother and
sister-in-law Stephen and Janet Daum. Donations are suggested to the
following: La Jolla Symphony & Chorus, the Home Depot Homer Fund,
or the California State Parks Foundation.



